Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting August 13, 2018

Present: Bob Bell, Doug O'Clair, Bruce Nadeau, Alicea Bursey, Chief Peterson, Al & Joan Larade, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m.

- Check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Alicea Bursey stated Ray Porter has been in touch with Right to Know New
 Hampshire to give a PowerPoint presentation. There needs to be at least 10 people
 to attend in order for them to come. Cindy stated she will find out who is interested.
- Chief Peterson updated the Selectmen on the fire department:
 - 1. Fire station needs new lighting and some maintenance on the building.
 - 2. Dan did an inspection on a house for 2 handicap people moving in
 - 3. A tree is hanging over onto the fire house. Dan has contact the owner to get permission to trim the tree.
- Jo and Joan were present and stated they are not happy with the transfer station. Doug stated he would speak to Kevin Bevilacqua, (Public Works Director) in regards to the problems.
- The Selectmen discussed the bid that will be placed in the newspaper for the roofs that will be built to go over the canisters at the transfer station.
- The Selectmen discussed the septic system for the Grange. The new septic system will be put on hold until next year.
- The Selectmen went into executive session and voted to seal the minutes.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.